
 SACRED HEART PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN  

(Rosary Society) 

February 10, 2025, 1:00 pm Meeting  

 

Opening Prayer was the Prayer for the Sick of the Parish and especially for Pat Kluck, Bruce and Pat 

Roberts and Arleen Gross. 

 
Reports: 

 

1. Reading & approval of January 14, 2025, meeting – Chris Zinda 

 

Barb Lepak moved for approval of the minutes.   Sue Wanta seconded.   Motion passed unanimously 

by voice vote. 

 

2. Financial Report – Judy Wroblewski 

 

Judy didn’t receive the St. Ambrose reports so there was nothing to report at this time.  The profit 

from the ponzska sale was $5,407.59.  Earning $880.00 more this year than last year.   The pink PCCW 

donation envelopes received $1,470.00.  The current check book balance is $12,509.41.  Thank you to 

the Richard and Linda Konkol family per their parents, Linda and Richard, wishes for a $9,000 

memorial donation made to be used toward the repainting of the Stations of the Cross.  Ruth Printz 

moved for approval of the report.   Ann Omernik seconded.   Motion passed unanimous by voice vote. 

 

3. Communications – None at this time. 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. Peanut Square and Ponczka making 

 

Arleen Gross thanked Karen Klesmith for her organizing the ponczka sale and her delicious recipes.  

Have received many positive comments on the quality of the ponczkas and the organized sale.   One 

lady came from LaCrosse to purchase ponczkas to take back with her.  The ladies didn’t know what a 

ponczka was.  The ADRC of Stevens Point has contacted Arleen to purchase 16 dozen to be distributed 

to the Meals on Wheels recipients the Wednesday before Lent.   

 

New Business: 

 

1.  Feast of Brother Miller Remembrance Celebration 

 

The Feast will be held on Thursday, February 13th.  The PCCW has been asked to provide refreshments 

and bar type deserts.    They are expecting twenty-five people maximum.    

 

2.  Bingo Planning 

 

Pies and tortes donations were requested for the Bingo event.   Pies can be cut but tortes should not 

be cut and will be cut at the event.  A sign up sheet was circulated. 

 



3. Other 

 

Barb Lepak thanked the PCCW for the gift card she received at Christmas.   It was very much 

appreciated.   

 

Karen Klesmith announced that she will no longer be working for any events in the future.   The last 

event she will be working at will be the Parish picnic.  Arleen thanked Karen for all her time and talent 

she shared over the years at all the events in organizing and cooking.   

 

 Closing prayer   

Next meeting is scheduled at 1:00 pm Monday, March 10, 2025.   Thank you, Ann Omernik, for dessert. 

Sign up for desserts.  

But now faith, hope, and love remain—these three.  The greatest of these is love 1 Corinthians 13:13 

 

  

 

 


